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The Croxley Green Residents’ Association (CGRA)
Notes of CGRA Meeting held on 11th March 2019 in the Library, Barton Way 

Attending: Barry Grant (BG, Chair); Tony Munroe (TM,Vice-Chair); Joan Zanelli (JZ,Secretary); Mary Mitchell (MM, Treasurer); Alex Charlton (AC);); Rose Hanscomb (RH); David Neighbour (DN): Margaret Pomfret (MP). 

Attendees: 16 Residents including District Cllr Margaret Hofman and Parish Cllr D Montague 
1. Apologies: Mandy Grant (MG)
2. Notes of previous meeting:  14th January 2019 pre-circulated. Proposed DM, seconded RH, approved and signed.
3. Planning and Environment Matters:
· Update on TRDC local plan/deregistration of Green belt & infrastructure planning.

BG gave an update. Since the Potential Site  Consultation some new sites containing in excess of 2000 potential new homes have been added onto the Potential Sites allocation plan but none of these are in Croxley. Last week, a meeting with local MP David Gauke DG took place with representatives from local residents associations in TRDC to discuss concerns about the Government allocation of housing targets. Actions arising were that DG would ask the Housing Minister to lower the allocation in line with current ONS statistics. DG would also attempt for the Housing Minister to meet with the Residents’ Associations.  BG went on to say that the vast majority of potential sites are in the Green Belt and that the Green Belt review of sites in TRDC will be the dominant factor in deciding which Green Belt sites will be allocated for development.  Local residents’ Associations and local residents will need to provide strong response to the draft Local Plan consultation in September.    
 TRDC controlled parking zones consultation update
Margaret Hoffman, Local District Councillor had some headline figures from the recent consultation. There had been 536 responses to the recent public consultation. The results were that, from those who responded, 52% disagreed with the proposed plan 35% were in favour and 13% had no opinion. A TRDC meeting in April will discuss the next stage of the plan. BG raised concerns that many local residents had put forward that the motives behind the parking scheme were driven more by revenue generating reasons and not by finding a solution to parking issues.
· Consultation re TRDC Green space draft action plan for Croxley Hall/Long Valley Woods

Following the recent public consultation the draft plan has been put forward for ratification by TRDC with some amendments one being that the wooden steps in the woods will now be replaced with steps made from crushed bricks.

· Croxley Common Moor bridge works and new broad walk.

It was reported that recent repairs to the foot bridge by HCC were done to a poor standard. Resident Fabian Hiscock gave a current update. The recent repairs were in fact carried out as a temporary measure by a local volunteer group. HCC are in the process of carrying out the design and procurement for a new more permanent bridge to replace the current one but illness and a lack of subsequent re-organisation at HCC had delayed the process. There was no new information on the proposed boardwalk. BG would chase. 
3) History Project: 
· MP gave a report to say that through further research more details of servicemen from Croxley who served in WW1has been obtained to complement those ones already on the CGHP database. There was a tremendous amount of positive feedback from residents for the events to mark the WW1centenuary. The posters showing the names of the WW1 servicemen that were displayed in household windows were they once lived came in for particular praise. Following on from the WW1 events plans are under way to hold “a peace picnic” in Stone’s Orchard in July to mark the 100th anniversary of a similar picnic that took place in Croxley. BG advised that he had met with MP and TM to discuss and accelerate plans for the future management of the website.
4) Finance:
· No report on finance was given as this took place at the AGM preceding this meeting. 

4) AOB:
· Future of Red Cross Centre. Due to a national restructuring by the Red Cross charity the future of the RCC was vague. There has been poor communication by the RCC which has resulted in a lot of public confusion to the centre’s future with the potential loss of hiring of the hall to community groups. There will be a meeting at the RCC on 13th March to inform interest parties on the latest developments. BG will attend on behalf of the CGRA.
· Revels. BG gave a reminder about the 2019 Revels and that helpers were needed.
Meeting closed at 9.10pm. Date of next meeting Monday 10th June 2019.
